Mrs. and 'r. William Neichter 1313 lyndon Lane, # 115 Louisville, KY 40222

Dear Betsy and Bill,

Thingale you VERY much for the fine letter and gift to Hood! But there is one correction: most of the records are not there yet.

I am still able to use them to a degree and to make them available to others. To which I can add my knowledge to help others.

But they are all going there. It is all recorded in the courthouse.

They also get our property. Five acres inax a woods only about 10 minutes from the college.

"hich ism, by the way, a very fine one. Amaly fro.

They are already planning to make the records available to other institutions by something I do not really understand, optical scanners.

Until the records are there you are welcome to see them here! We'd like that, too.
And to use our chpier.

I'm nearing the end of the rough draft of the nwe book. Ty guess is that as of unfinished now it is about 150,000 words. I have an appendix for it, too, documents.

History Professor Dave Wrone, Wisconsin, Stevens Boint and a dear friend, is retyping it on his computer.

I've finished the chapters in which Betsy was so very helpful and the one in which

I'll use anything you may find in the Cooper archive on his disagreement(s?) but it

will be east to add to it and with what - have from Qussell, they will synergize each other.

again, many thanks to you bask both,

with all bost wishes,

Harold Weisberg

WILLIAM L. NEICHTER ATTORNEY AT LAW

1313 LYNDO SUITE LOUISVILLE; KEI (502) 42

Sustaining Member

1990 - 1991

October 2, 1992

writing yo

Dr. Martha Church, President Hood College Frederick, Maryland 21702

Dear Dr. Church:

Over the past several years, I have become a serious student of the John F. Kennedy assassination and have had the good fortune, through my studies, to become acquainted with Mr. Harold Weisberg.

Mr. Weisberg informs me that Hood College is the recipient of all his papers on the assassinations of John F. Kennedy and Martin Luther King, Jr. I believe that Mr. Weisberg's papers are of great historical significance, and will be studied by coming generations of historians.

In honor of Mr. and Mrs. Harold Weisberg, my wife, Betsy, and I would like to make a \$200.00 donation to the Hood College Library. If possible, we would like this donation to be used to preserve the Weisberg files. Both my wife and I have history degrees, and we realize the importance of these archival records.

The University of Kentucky has Senator John Sherman Cooper's papers, and I am researching these archives for Senator Cooper's Warren Commission records. As you may remember, John Sherman Cooper was Kentucky's United States Senator and a member of the Warren Commission. We are fortunate to have his papers preserved at the University of Kentucky. Thank you for preserving Mr. Weisberg's records.

In the future, we hope to be able to visit Hood College and personally examine the Weisberg files. We are grateful to you and your staff for preserving and protecting this record of American history.

Sincerely yours

Mr. and Mrs. William L. Neichter

cc: Charles Kuhn, Librarian

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Weisberg